
 

Easing 401(K) Plan Hardship Distribution Rules

By Charles M. Lax

Earlier this year Congress enacted the Bipartisan Budget Act of 2018 (“BBA”).
Included in BBA were a number of provisions that affect the hardship distribution
rules for 401(k) and 403(b) plans. Generally, these new provisions make it easier
for plan participants to qualify for hardship distributions and access greater
amounts than they could in the past. For some plan participants this will be good
news. There are, however, many people who take exception to the concept of
hardship distributions since 401(k) plans are intended to be the source of
retirement funds and not simply a “piggy bank” that can be accessed in the time
of need.

The new provisions contained in BBA include the following:

Section 401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code (“IRC”) has been amended to
allow distributions of qualified non-elective contributions (“QNECs”),
qualified matching contributions (“QMACs”) and earnings on elective
deferral contributions, QNECs and QMACs as a hardship withdrawal.
Previously the only source of hardship withdraws were the actual elective
deferral contributions made by the employees (both traditional and Roth
deferrals).

Amended Section 401(k) of the IRC to allow hardship withdrawals without
regard to whether the participant has first obtained all available plan loans.
Generally, before a participant qualifies for a hardship distribution, they
must access all available funds and resources. Prior to this change,
participants were required to borrow the maximum amount permissible
under the 401(k) plan or any other plan maintained by the employer.
Required the IRS to modify 401(k) regulations to remove the requirement
that a participant must suspend deferrals for six (6) months after receipt of
a hardship distribution. Prior to this change, participants receiving hardship
distributions were prohibited from making new deferrals for at least six (6)
months following the date of their hardship distribution.
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 The changes legislated by BBA become effective as of the first day of the plan
year that begins in 2019. While hardship withdrawal features are optional in 401(k)
plans, it is estimated by the Plan Sponsor Council of America that 84% of all
401(k) plans contain such features. Additionally, plan sponsors who have opted to
include hardship withdrawal features may elect to continue to maintain more
restrictive rules concerning the availability of hardship distributions for participants.
Presumably if the employer wishes to utilize any of these new rules, a plan
amendment will be required.
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